Dick D. Grubb, 75

Dickie Denver Grubb, of Iowa City and formerly of Montezuma, died on Monday, March 5, 2007, at the Iowa City Rehabilitation and Health Care Center in Iowa City.

His funeral service was Thursday, March 8, at Watts Funeral Home in Montezuma. Burial followed at Jackson Township Cemetery in Montezuma.

Dickie Denver Grubb, the son of R.E. and Virgil Bernice Garrett Grubb, was born January 22, 1932, at Delta. He graduated from Gibson Senior High School with the Class of 1950. He was united in marriage with Lynette Eley in 1955. Dick later married Pat Dalbey in 1970. Dick had farmed for many years. He had owned and operating the Standard Oil Service Station in Montezuma and Monte Transport. Dick was an active member of the Masonic

Lodge, Lafayette Lodge No. 52 AF & AM in Montezuma and the Kaaba Shriners in Davenport.

Dick was preceded in death by his parents; his son, Jeff Grubb and his brohter, Larry Grubb.

Those left to honor Dick's memory include his daughters, Jolene Howell of Wilton, Jacqueline (and John) Griffith of Brooklyn and Jocelyn (and Carl) Lacaeyse of Malcom; his nine grandchildren, Jason Rice, Jennifer Rice, Jared Howell, Nick Lacaeyse, Cassie Minnaert, Joel Lacaeyse, Alex Lacaeyse, Hailea Griffith, Quincy Griffith; his great-granddaughter, Karsyn Minnaert, and his sister, Linda (and Guy) Grimes of Des Moines.

Memorial contributions may be given to the Shriners Hospital for Children and may be left at the funeral home. MP-Mar 14 . 200-

Dick Grubb, 75

Dick Grubb, 75, of Montezuma, died Monday morning, March 5, 2007, at Iowa City Rehabilitation and Health Care Center in Iowa City. His funeral service will be Thursday at 11 a.m. at Watts Funeral Home with visitation from 10 to 11 a.m. prior to the funeral. A complete obituary will follow in the next edition of *The Montezuma Republican*.